

January 12, 2023

To: T.J. Davis, Community Investments & Engagement, KC DNRP: TJ.Davis@kingcounty.gov

Cc: Warren Jimenez, Director, Parks & Recreation Division, KC DNRP: wimenez@kingcounty.-

gov

Christie True, Director, KC DNRP: christie.true@kingcounty.gov

Reagan Dunn, King County Councilmember: reagan.dunn@kingcounty.gov

Re: Ravensdale Park Picnic Shelters Program

The Greater Maple Valley Unincorporated Area Council (GMVUAC) encourages the King County Department of Natural Resources (DNRP), Parks and Recreation Division (Parks), to *recommence* work to construct two Picnic Shelters in the Community Meadow of Ravensdale Park, as was approved by both Parks and the Ravensdale Park Foundation nearly six years ago.

This project was strongly supported by the Ravensdale community in public meetings sponsored by Parks in 2017. The community also came together and under Park's direction and cleared the sites for the two shelters. We are confident these two shelters will support use of Ravensdale Park and the associated Ravensdale History Trail by local families, as well as others drawn to by the regional sports fields.

We ask Parks to proceed with this long-delayed project without further delay.

Thank you.

Steve Hiester
gmvac_chair@hotmail.com
Chair, GMVUAC